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[image: image2.emf]  The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. A school newsletter can be a great way to develop a strong relationship with parents. First, choose a short title or theme for your newsletter — something like "School News," or “Back to School.”  If you’d like,  you  can also add a   date and   volume number  for yo ur  newsle t ter.   Next, establish how much time  and money you can spend on your  newsletter. These factors will  help determine how frequently  you publish the newsletter and  its length.  


     It is hard to believe that we are three-fourths of the way through the 2010-2011 school year.  We have had a very successful year due largely to the commitment and involvement of all of our parents.  I appreciate the framework that has been put in place this year for Jerger’s PTO under the leadership of Christy and Mike Owens as co-presidents.  They raised the level of expectation in all areas of the organization from fundraising to special events.  Many thanks to the entire PTO board for their efforts and time spent supporting Jerger. 


      Please continue to be aware that Jerger’s first bell rings at 8:00 a.m. and the tardy bell rings at 8:05 a.m.  Starting the day in a very calm, settled way makes for a successful day of learning.    


     The CRCT (Criterion Referenced Competency Test), which tests the Georgia standards, will be given in grades 3-5 during the week of April 18-29.  If a child arrives after the testing has begun, then he/she will have to wait in the office until the class has a break.  All children perform better when they are with their class.  Make-up sessions will be given to students that are tardy or absent.  Third graders must pass the reading section and fifth graders must pass the reading and math sections to be considered for promotion to the next grade.  We will need volunteers to help proctor in grades 3-5.  Please call the school office and ask for Mrs. Lawana Rayburn if you will be available during the weeks of testing.


     Field Day is just around the corner on Friday, April 1st.  Volunteers are needed.  If you signed up to volunteer at the beginning of the school year, you will receive a reminder phone call from a PTO member soon.


      Please make sure that you check Jerger’s LOST and FOUND if your child is missing a jacket.  All items will be donated to Salvation Army on Friday, April 1st before leaving for spring holidays.  Thanks for your continued support and helping us to hold the bar of expectation high for all students.
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Pre-K student Ella Rose Gosier enjoyed having her face painted at Winter Festival.  Congratulations to the Ragan family for winning the Disney vacation during the Winter Festival raffle.
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     The Online Assessment System (OAS) is a valuable tool at your fingertips!  This is a state provided website that is available to all children in the Georgia Public School System.  The purpose of the OAS is to familiarize the children with CRCT type questions in all subject areas.  If your child has not received his/her OAS ID, please let his/her teacher know.  Take advantage of this free website – �HYPERLINK "http://www.georgiaoas.org"�www.georgiaoas.org�.  





CRCT UPDATE:  


     1st and 2nd graders in the Thomasville City School System will be taking an optional assessment similar to Georgia’s CRCT.  Students in 1st and 2nd grades will take the CRCT Instructional Assistant Instrument the week of April 18th.  The children will be assessed on the State Standards taught during this school year.  The subjects being assessed are reading, language arts, and math.   


     3rd – 5th graders will be taking the state required Criterion Referenced Competency Test also known as the CRCT the week of April 18th.  This will be a very busy week as the entire school will be testing.  Students will be tested on the state standards in all academic subjects - reading, language arts, math, science and social studies.


Great teaching occurs every day here at Jerger, so I know your child is well prepared for this assessment activity. Please make sure your child is well rested, has a good breakfast either at home or school, and arrives on time.  Research shows students testing in their familiar environment with their regular teachers and peers have higher test scores.


     Are you staying informed about your child’s current grades?  Teachers are inputting grades weekly on our new student information system.  This system makes it possible for you to view your child’s grades in all subject areas.  Come by Jerger’s office, and ask Mrs. Fiveash for the Power School Parent Portal enrollment form.  (Bring a photo i.d.  A driver’s license is fine.)  


     If your child needs a little extra help or just wants to have some fun, check out these cool websites.  These sites provide a lot of educational fun in reading and math: 





�HYPERLINK "http://www.funbrain.com"�www.funbrain.com�


�HYPERLINK "http://www.multiplication.com"�www.multiplication.com�


�HYPERLINK "http://www.coolmath4kids.com"�www.coolmath4kids.com�


�HYPERLINK "http://www.starfall.com"�www.starfall.com�





 














     Fourth graders have been extremely busy in all subjects.  In social studies, we have studied all about the Constitution.  We culminated our study with projects over the Constitution.  Students made posters, brochures, puppets, and presented speeches.  We all agreed that our Founding Fathers were very smart men.   In science, we learned all about animals and how they adapt to their environment.  We also studied the different ecosystems animals live in.  We culminated our study with dioramas depicting ecosystems such as desert, rainforest, arctic, grassland, and ocean.  In language arts, we wrote about animal homes as our informational writing topic for the third nine weeks.  We were encouraged to include adjectives and adverbs in our writings.  Math has been filled with learning.  We’ve learned how to add and subtract fractions, and the importance of fractions in the “real world.”  We’ve also made Venn diagrams and line plots.  Our culminating activity was to complete a graph project from the beginning to the end.  The students did an excellent job.  We look forward to entering our 4th nine weeks. 




















     Third graders are sailing through the year with positive results.  They have really enjoyed learning what resources are available for research this month. They have chosen a Georgia animal and used many resources to collect notes to produce maps, posters, and informational texts. 


     They’ve been counting the minutes in math using t-charts to find elapsed time. We continue to work hard on all math facts.  


     We have begun to review previously learned reading strategies to prepare for the CRCT.  We hope all our students will continue reading as we enter the last AR period for the year.  


     Our students have been studying the marketplace in social studies, how it works, and what affects prices. They have become entrepreneurs, dreamed up businesses, and decided what resources they would need.  Thanks third graders for working so hard this nine weeks.  Keep up the good work!























Visit us on Facebook:


www.Facebook.com/JergerElementaryPTO





Sign-up for our email list.  Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.jergerpto.wordpress.com" �www.jergerpto.wordpress.com� and click Get Jerger News





Visit our school website:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.tcitys.org/jerger" �jes.tcitys.org� and PTO website:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.jergerpto.wordpress.com" �www.jergerpto.wordpress.com�


  








Jerger Elementary School hosted the second annual Rose Bowl Challenge Quiz Bowl on Saturday, March 5.  Nineteen area teams participated.  The Jerger Jaguars third grade team, Nathaniel Bellamy, Peyton Owens, Spear Celaya, Riley Pollock and Jacob Bradshaw (not pictured), placed third and received the Sportsmanship Award in the elementary division.  A huge “thank you” is extended to Jerger teacher Mrs Emily Newman for coordinating this event!

















		 

















The Rosebud Parade is Thursday, April 21.  Walk in the parade with Jerger.  Meet downtown at TNB at 6:30 pm.











Third Grade News – Becoming Entrepreneurs





Kindergarten News – Celebrations Galore





Pre-Kindergarten students at Jerger Elementary School presented a class program to family and friends recently.  The students learned songs, fingerplays, and danced in hopes of finding the Cat in the Hat.  Pictured are students from Mrs Owens's class: (front row l to r):  Julia Hutchings, Griffin Wilder, Kate Oldham, Cason Taylor, (second row l to r) Andrew Bennett, Claire Mae Hatchell, Delaney Dyksterhouse, Lillie Horne, Matti McDougald, Annalisa Singletary, Owen Everett, (third row l to r) Christian McAboy, Davis Ledford, Caden Marsh (Cat in the Hat), Gracie Glaccum, (back row l to r) James Herring, Rudy McCranie, Brandt Herndon, Owen Ryan.






































Field Day is April 1
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Health News - Colds & Allergies Info from Mrs Pearson








Upcoming Events


April 1


Field Day


April 18 - 29


CRCT Testing


May 16 - 20


Grade Level Honors Programs








�  �








Mark Your Calendars





March 18�Report Cards Sent Home





March 19�Heritage Run� 


April 1


Field Day





April 4 - 8


Spring Break Holidays





April 12


Student Council Meeting





April 18 – 29�CRCT Testing





April 22


Kindergarten Egg Hunt





April 25


Student/Teacher Holiday





May 3


Student Council Meeting





May 5


4th & 5th Grade Band Concert





May 10


PTO Board Meeting





May 16 – 20


Honors Programs (check with your child’s homeroom teacher for specifics)





May 20


Last Day of School





     In Pre-K, January was all about ice, snow, and the coldest places on Earth (Polar Regions). They should be able to tell you what an iceberg is.  They can probably name many animals that live in the Polar Regions and how they stay warm.  A science experiment demonstrated how blubber keeps some of the Arctic animals warm.  The students put one hand in a “blubber” mitt and the other was bare.  Both were placed in ice cold water.  Which hand stayed warm?  We even learned a little about the Inuit people that live in the Arctic.  


     The classes made a beautiful crystal snowflake from Borax, water, and pipe cleaners.  It was interesting to observe the crystals under the microscope.


     Books taught us about Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  The class learned that he helped to change some bad laws our country had that treated black people unfairly.  We are thankful to Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. for the changes he made which make our country a better place to live.


     In February, we celebrated Groundhog Day, Valentine’s Day, and President’s Day.  We also learned about the organs in the torso of the body.  We covered the heart, lungs, stomach, liver, intestines, and kidneys.  We learned through demonstration, activities and songs.  


     The children explored different ways to travel.  They played a matching game with pictures of helicopters, hot-air balloons, and other means of travel.  In a book about ways to go, we could see how people travel in other parts of the world.








     A cold is a viral infection of the upper respiratory tract.  It is not caused by drafts or being outside in the rain.  An allergy is a congestive condition of the nose caused by exposure to indoor or outdoor airborne allergens, such as animals, dust, mold, and pollen.  


     Symptoms of a cold include:  fatigue, aches and pains, weakened senses of taste and smell, congested or runny nose, weepy eyes, and/or fever.  A cold may last anywhere from seven to 10 days.  A cold is contagious and is spread mostly by hand contact.  Colds can be managed by rest, increased fluid intake, and acetaminophen. 


     Symptoms of allergies include:  nasal congestion and sneezing attacks, itching of the nose and eyes, red or watery eyes, nasal drainage, repeated throat clearing, cough, noisy mouth breathing, popping of the ears, and/or dark circles under the eyes.  Allergies can be treated by avoiding allergic triggers, drinking plenty of fluids, taking antihistamines as directed by a doctor, and using a humidifier.


     A parent and doctor should be called for any respiratory difficulty, fast breathing, tightness in the chest, or wheezing.  Children should stay home if a fever or continuous hacking cough is present.








First Grade News – Coins & Historical Figures














     Jerger kindergarten students have been busy and on the move the entire third nine weeks!  We have had so much fun learning!


     The beginning of the nine weeks included special activities for the “100th” day of school.  We counted 100 items, wrote about 100 items, and read about 100 items.  Of course, we cannot forget to mention how the children enjoyed snacking on 100 items! 


     Soon after the 100th Day, we started learning about Martin Luther King and why we celebrate the lives of people from the past.  Our study also included the lives of George Washington and Abraham Lincoln.  The kindergarten students can tell you many interesting facts about these famous people and how they played important roles in the growth of America today.


     Valentine’s parties, President’s Day, learning about American symbols, and dental health also came along in February. We know many interesting facts about these special days and activities!  The kindergarten hall was a sea of red, pink, and purple on the 14th.   


     Math has kept us counting.  We are going to 100 and beyond, writing to 30 and beyond, subtracting, adding, comparing and ordering measurements, identifying coins and their values, and defining the similarities and differences among 3D shapes.  Wow!  We have been busy!


     Looking forward to another great nine weeks!  We are ready for spring and all the “new” that it brings!  


 





Fifth Grade News – Economics, Genetics, & Research



































     Second grade is great!  We are getting very excited about our upcoming field trip!  This is one of the most exciting and informative trips we take.  Each class will get to visit the Thomas County History Museum where we will be able to check out how people lived long ago.  We will then take a walking tour of Broad Street to take note of all the interesting buildings and architecture that have been preserved.  This tour is sponsored and guided by Sara Beth Stribling from the Thomasville Landmarks organization.  After that we hope to end our trip with a picnic lunch at Paradise Park.  Let's hope for perfect weather!  


     As the end of the year approaches and we wrap up our study of Georgia History, we will once again have our “Old Georgia Day.”  We will celebrate our learning by dressing as historical figures, shucking corn, and eating biscuits.  It is always a day to remember in second grade!  We will also create our own mini-museums in our classrooms.  Watch for more information about this.  


     The second grade teachers want to thank all parents for the support you have given us all year.  Thanks for helping it be a memorable time in the lives of all the children.  Be sure to check out our new websites!














Pre-K News – Polar Regions, Holidays, & Travel





Coach’s Corner by Coach Murray
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Jerger has added another bike rack on campus.  Two bike racks can now be found in the fenced area behind the gym.  Please remember to send a bike lock to school with your child if he/she uses the bike racks.
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PTO News





Thank you to everyone who attended and supported Winter Festival this year.  The event raised close to $5,000.  We have posted results from our Winter Festival survey on our PTO website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.jergerpto.wordpress.com" �www.jergerpto.wordpress.com�.


This information will be used to help plan next year’s event.  The funds from Winter Festival will be used to help PTO complete our project list this year.  So far, we have purchased a new media screen for the auditorium stage, we assisted with the purchase of a new Christmas tree that will be used every year, and added fencing to the dumpster area behind the cafeteria.  We are also in the process of purchasing new library books and a new digital video camera and tripod for the media center.  Thank you for supporting our events this year and for helping us complete these projects for Jerger.











Fourth Grade News – Founding Fathers & Graphing














A Note from the Literacy Coach by Mrs Rayburn
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Field Day shirts are now on sale for $10.  Proceeds will benefit the PE Department.  The order deadline is March 25.  Stop by the office for an order form or download one from � HYPERLINK "http://www.jergerpto.wordpress.com" �www.jergerpto.wordpress.com�.

















Shop for Jerger


TARGET


Jerger’s ID:  43973


TARGET donates 1% cash to Jerger when you use your TARGET VISA or TARGET Red Card at TARGET stores. Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.TARGET.com" �www.TARGET.com� and click on the RedCards link for more information.


PAPA JOHN’S


Order lunch or dinner pizza the 1st Thursday and 3rd Monday of each month. Jerger receives 20% of the sales on these days. Classes with the highest number participating receive a pizza party.


THANKS Card 


This $5 card entitles you to discounts from local businesses. Jerger keeps $3.00 from each card purchased to use toward school projects. Visit the school office to purchase a card.  


GreenSchool�Project


Jerger’s ID: 2GSP9188


Send empty cartridges & old cell phones to school.  Jerger earns money for each item.  Register your work place to receive free paid UPS labels to send in their empty cartridges and cell phones.  Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.greenschoolproject.com" �www.greenschoolproject.com� for more information.














     It is hard to believe that we are beginning our last nine weeks of first grade. We still have a lot to do and much to learn, so encourage your child to stay focused and continue to do his/her best.


     This nine weeks in math, we will be learning about the different coins and their values as well as the one, five, ten, and twenty dollar bills. The children will be using money to buy and pay for items and make fair trades. Please continue to practice the math facts, as we keep working on increasing the number of problems that we are able to finish in two minutes. 


     In social studies, we will continue to learn about historical figures in American history. Listen for the names, Benjamin Franklin, Thomas Jefferson, George Washington Carver, as well as others mentioned in our standards. Thank you for reading with your first grader daily. Encourage them to return their AR book/folder to school daily.


     We look forward to our trip to the Cultural Center on Friday, March 18th. The performers always do a wonderful job entertaining the audience and provide a unique educational experience for all of us. Don’t forget Field Day is right around the corner (April lst). Let your child’s homeroom teacher know if you are available to help with this exciting event. You continue to be an important part of our team. Thank you for all you do to make our job easier!
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Box Tops were recently sorted, counted, and mailed to General Mills.  Over 18,000 Box Tops were mailed, which means over $1,800 for Jerger!  


The classroom contest from mid-January to March 5 produced the following classroom winners:





PreK – Owens





K – Ballard





1st – Clawson





2nd – Florence





3rd – Carney





4th – Fullington





5th – Burton





The last contest for this school year ends May 6.  


Thanks to all of the Jerger families that continue to send in Box Tops and support this program.  














Shop for Jerger


Office Depot


Jerger’s ID:  70026852


Jerger receives 5% of purchases to use for merchandise credit.


QSP


Renew or purchase your magazine subscriptions anytime during the year. Jerger receives a percentage of all magazines sold.


Box Tops


Submit Box Tops from participating companies and earn money for Jerger. Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.btfe.com" �www.btfe.com� or � HYPERLINK "http://www.jergerpto.wordpress.com" �www.jergerpto.wordpress.com� for more information.


Labels for Education


Similar to Box Tops, labels from participating Campbells products can be submitted and redeemed for classroom supplies.  Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.jergerpto.wordpress.com" �www.jergerpto.wordpress.com� more info.


Harvey’s Hometown Rewards


Visit a Harvey’s grocery store and sign-up for a Rewards Key. Then, visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.harveyseducationalrewards.com" �www.harveyseducationalrewards.com� to make Jerger your Rewards School. Present your Rewards Key anytime you make purchases at Harvey’s, and Jerger will receive a percentage of your purchases.














Volunteers are needed to help with Field Day on April 1.  If you are available to volunteer, please complete the information below and return this form to your child’s homeroom teacher (teachers:  please place completed forms in the PTO box in the office).








Volunteer Name: ___________________________  Child’s Name: _____________________________��Phone Number:  _______________  Homeroom Teacher:  ______________________  Grade: ______





Email Address: _______________________________________________








I am available to volunteer for the:  ________ Morning Shift   _________ Afternoon Shift








Morning Shift: PreK - Second Grade:


Volunteers need to arrive between 8:15 am and 8:30 am to get their assignments from Coach Murray in the gym


Students will rotate through stations from 9:00 am - 11:00 am.


 


Afternoon Shift: Third – Fifth Grade


Volunteers need to arrive between noon and 12:30 pm to get their assignments from Coach Murray in the gym


Students will rotate through stations from 12:45 pm - 2:30 pm.  








     

















     Fifth grade students are aware of their surroundings and current events.  They have certainly noticed changes in the economy!  In social studies, students are making connections and drawing parallels between the economy of the 1930’s to today’s economic crisis.  History certainly does repeat itself.  In our next unit of study, we will continue to learn about the U.S.’s involvement in WWII. 


     In reading, we completed our unit for “The Diver and the Dolphins.”  We went to the computer lab and did research on sea creatures.  We created a simple document to correlate with our standards.  We had several different performance tasks.  Students had to use a dollar bill to connect two gem clips and had to follow the steps to make a paper jet plane.   We can have fun while learning!  Please remember to use the CRCT practice online.  


     The third nine weeks brought our science lessons to LIFE. We studied vertebrates & invertebrates, vascular & nonvascular plants, animal & plant cells, and genetics. Mrs. Haythorn guided our fifth graders in combing their art and science talents by creating models of plant cells using salt-dough. Students had fun learning about genetics by creating “aliens” using a given set of dominant and recessive genes.      


     We are very excited to welcome our newest Jergersaurus, Mrs. Leah Kornegay, to our fifth grade team! She is currently completing her student teaching experience with Mrs. DuBose and is very excited about graduating in May from Thomas University. 


     
































Second Grade News – Celebrating History




















Don’t Forget:  Spring Break is April 4 – 8

















     We have just successfully completed a basketball and soccer unit with the 3rd, 4th and 5th graders.  K, 1st and 2nd have worked on catching, throwing and rolling skills and finished the semester with Dr. Seuss stations.


     We are very excited about The Heritage Run this Sat.  K-5th graders have been running in PE for the past 4 weeks and all are ready to participate.  We hope to see lots of our Jerger students involved in this fun community wide activity.


     This spring we will be starting softball and volleyball/newcomb units for the 3rd-5th graders.  K-2 will be participating in fun parachute activities, striking skills, tumbling/animal skills and games of low organization.


     Field day is quickly approaching, and we will need volunteers to help run our many different stations.  T-shirts are available for this fun day with the proceeds going toward the purchase of new P.E. equipment.  Hope to see you there.




















